Mr. Frank H. Frost Department of Physical Education The University of Georgia Athens, Georgia

Dear Jacks

Well, Jack, this sounds like a voice from out of the past. Your good letter of November 13 informing me of the splendid news that you had been appointed head of the Department of Physical Education made me very happy. But the way I have responded would not make you think that my statement is true; nevertheless it is and I wish for you and yours all success, happiness and progress in the world.

and I think you gave a good account of yourself in that.

I bet after you get through overhauling your program you will find you have done a real job.

I have remembered you to Mrs. Allen and she desires me to reciprocate your good wishes.

you and your good family, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g